
   

  

 
 
 

Ponsonby Intermediate School 
EOTC Information 2020 
 
 
 
31 January 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

During Term One of this year, your child will be participating in a range of exciting EOTC 
(Education Outside The Classroom) activities. Many of these activities are outside the 
school grounds, exploring and using the community’s resources.  
 
EOTC is planned in conjunction with our Term One Literacy programme called Ponsonby 
Intermediate Pathway (PIP), which is delivered by your child’s form teacher. Lessons will 
focus on learning and understanding our school values through what the students will 
experience while on their EOTC trips. 
 
Term 1 EOTC and PIP Big Question: 
 

How can we use our school values at Ponsonby 
Intermediate and around the community? 

 
Your child will have their own timetable and will be advised by their form teacher of any 
equipment they will need to bring (this is when the Student Planner becomes very useful). 
 
To make this EOTC programme successful, it requires parent assistance. If you can attend 
any of the EOTC trips, please fill out the forms attached to this letter. Your time and 
assistance would be greatly appreciated as all of the trips rely on parent help to ensure we 
have the correct ratios for the safety of the students. 
 
Please complete the medical form and parent help form attached to this letter and return 
by Monday.  
 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
Matt Bennie 
Deputy Principal 

 


